
Finance Meeting


March 14, 2013 
The Finance Meeting of the Lafourche Basin Levee District met at the official domicile of the Board in Vacherie, Louisiana and was called to order by its chairman Robert LeBlanc at 6:00 p.m.
The following Commissioners were in attendance: President, Joseph Dantin, John Boughton, Stanley Folse, Warner Sylvain, Marline Rogers, Michael McKinney, Sr., Robert LeBlanc, Wayne Waguespack, Vice-President Leonce Carmouche, William Sirmon, Jr., Russell Loupe, Randy Trosclair, Executive Director, External Accountant Clinton Rouyea were present. Attorney Larry Buquoi was absent.
There were no audience comments on the agenda items.

Clinton Rouyea presented the cash status report for the period ending February 28, 2013, and further presented the report on the transfers to St. Charles Parish Government (R.S. 38:334). There were no questions.

Randy present and discussed the U.S.A.C.E. National Flood Insurance Program – Levee System Evaluation Report for – Lafourche Basin Levee District.  The Commissioners requested that Randy send one copy to each Parish President of our district, and further, place it on the agenda for the April 3, 2013 Regular Board Meeting so that the report can be made part of the official record. A copy of the minutes of the March 6, 2013 Regular Board was presented. Chairperson Robert LeBlanc said if anyone had any corrections or deletions to let Randy know.


The Commissioner all signed the master sheet which approves all of the monthly bills for the month


A copy of the minutes of the February 6, 2013, Regular Board meeting was presented. Chairman LeBlanc said if anyone had any corrections or deletions to let Randy know.

Randy presented a copy of the Sunset Levee District cost estimate for surveys and soil borings which were approved by the Board at the February 6, 2013 Regular Board meeting.  
Commissioner William Sirmon, Jr. suggested that we issue the notice to proceed on the surveys but, for the soil borings wait for a formal proposal (R.F.P.) with a scope of work for it.  There were no objections.

Randy was asked to discuss in detail the letter received from St. Charles Parish President V.J. St. Pierre regarding the takeover of Sunset Levee District and then turning it over to the Lafourche Basin Levee District.  Randy explained that the intent of President St. Pierre is to eventually turn over all St. Charles Parish Hurricane Levees from the Jefferson Parish line to Des Allemand Bridge or to the Lafourche Parish line to the Lafourche Basin Levee District for O & R operations and maintenance.  If the Board would agree to that, he would eliminate the 57 percent contributions in part of the CEA Agreement.  The Parish, St. Charles would continue to maintain the pump and structures.


Since there were no other financial matters to discuss, Commissioner Boughton moved to adjourn and was seconded by Commissioner Rodgers.  Meeting adjourned.
                                                                

                                  Executive Director
